Health, Safety, and Environment Subcommittee 
Meeting Agenda
March 1, 2021 at 3:30 PM
Location: WebEx
https://uncp.webex.com/uncp/j.php?MTID=mb6942eca962586c1dcd676a94b244a99
Meeting number (access code): 160 163 7593
Meeting password: HSES2021

As per UNCP Faculty Handbook 2020-2021:

Section 2.C.3.The Health, Safety, and Environment Subcommittee will discuss and investigate issues related to the health concerns of students, staff and faculty due to environmental conditions on campus in addition to issues related to environmental sustainability.  Members of the Faculty, Staff or Student body may attend and make known concerns they have related to health, safety and environment issues. The committee may meet more often when needed to investigate specific issues that may arise.

Section 5.B.3. There shall be seven members, one from each division and a representative from the Library. The member from the Division of Health Sciences must be from the Department of Nursing. Divisional faculty members are to be nominated by the Committee on Committees and Elections and confirmed by the Senate. Also, there shall be a representative from the Staff Council. The committee will also include the Safety Officer for Environmental Health and Safety, and the Chief of University Police. The committee will be chaired by one of the faculty members, and the chair of this committee will serve as one of the faculty representatives on the University Campus Safety and Health Committee.

Section 6. Meetings of HSES schedule: The first Monday of each month.


Committee Members 2020-2021:
Gaye Acikdilli (SBS)
Robert Arndt (Library)
Emilia Bak (ARTS)
Michael Bullard (Safety Officer for Environmental Health and Safety)
McDuffie Cummings, Jr. (Chief of Police)  
Rita Hagevik (NSM)
Mary Ann Jacobs (LETT) 
Melissa McLean (Staff Council)  
Claudia Nickolson (EDUC) 
Amy Purser (CHS)


I. Call to Order 
A. Rotation of Secretary

II. Approval of Minutes of February 1, 2020 Meeting (Appendix A) 

III. Approval of March 1, 2021 Agenda.

IV. Report from the Chair

A. The University and its staff continue to diligently work to provide a safe environment on campus and thus help achieve a successful semester. We should appreciate all these efforts given the uncertainties and the difficulties of this pandemic. 

B. The Offices of Environment Health & Safety, Student Health Services & Human Resources organized two Covid-19 informational sessions on February 11 and 12 for all faculty and staff. 

V. Report from McDuffie Cummings, Jr., Chief of Police

VI. Report from Michael Bullard, Safety Officer for Environmental Health and Safety 

VII. Report from Melissa McLean, Staff Council

VIII. Old Business 

A. Update about CDC guidelines: The proper use of masks as well as having a double mask to provide greater protection were highlighted. (https://www.cdc.gov/mmwr/volumes/70/wr/mm7007e1.htm)
B. An app that can be downloaded on smart devices called SlowcovidNC was highly recommended (https://covid19.ncdhhs.gov/slow-spread/slowcovidnc)
IX. New Business

A. UNCP Covid-19 Dashboard: Providing a vaccine tracker? 

B. Ideas about testing protocols: mandatory or voluntary?

C. Establishing requirements for immunization: mandatory for faculty, staff, and/or students?

D. Suggestions to provide incentives for vaccination: digital badges, success stories at UNCP website, discounts, giveaways, drawing, etc.?   

X. Announcements 

XI. Adjournment
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Appendix A
Health, Safety, and Environmental Subcommittee
Meeting minutes February 1, 2021 (3:30-3:50)
Committee Members Present: Gaye Acikdilli (chair), Robert Arndt, Emilia Bak, Michael Bullard, McDuffie Cummings, Mary Ann Jacobs, Melissa McLean, Claudia Nickolson (acting secretary), Royal Travis Bryant (Guest)
Committee Members Absent: Amy Purser, Rita Hagevik 
I. Call to Order
The meeting was called to order at 3:30. Claudia Nickolson agreed to serve as secretary for the meeting.

II. Approval of Minutes of the November 2, 2020 meeting. Approved without revision.

III. Approval of February 1 Agenda. Approved without revision.

IV. Report from Chair. 
a. The University staff have been working diligently to prepare for a safe start of the semester and their efforts are appreciated during this unpredictable and difficult time.

The offices of Environment Health and Safety, Student Health Services and Human Resources organized four Covid-19 informational sessions on November 23, 24 and January 14, 15 for all faculty and staff. These were valuable and helpful prior to holiday season and in preparation for spring semester. 

V. Report from McDuffie Cummings, Jr., Chief of Police:  Police have been busy responding to students not following the visitation policy. The NCDOT did a traffic study concerning speed limits and crosswalks. They had two meetings over break and another scheduled for 2/23. A copy of the proposal will be shared with the group. 

VI. Report from Michael Bullard, Safety Officer for Environmental Health and Safety: Recommendation to continue following protocols (Covid-19). Spreadsheet numbers are holding steady and positive cases are flat now. Students may increase spread now that school is back in session. No transmissions in classrooms. Classrooms are being cleaned on an A-B rotation. Gaye asked if the Covid test results from last week had been updated. Royal Travis Bryant shared that 1049 came through the drive-in testing and only 13 tested positive. 

VII. Report from Melissa McLean, Staff Council:  Staff council discussed Covid, and elected officers. They also discussed the Town Hall meeting and a spring break initiative for staff; possibly something to show appreciation campus-wide. They will meet again on Feb. 18.

VIII. Old Business:  Covid-19 situation is at the forefront of health-related concerns. 
a. Update about filters from Michal. HEPA filters have been installed in all campus buildings. In additions to the upgrade to HEPA filters, bi-polar ionization systems have been added to high population buildings on campus.
b. Adding additional information to the UNCP COVID-19 dashboard has been accomplished.
c. Update on testing and return to campus for spring semester. Testing events were held on campus Jan. 27, 28. Procedures for return to campus in the spring followed those conducted in previous semester.
d. Update on the Chancellor’s attendance at political rally in Lumberton: The statement developed by the committee was as follows: “The HSES recommends all members of the university follow the current social distancing and large gathering COVID-19 guidelines issued by the CDC and maintained on the UNCP campus. If one must attend an event that goes against these guidelines, the individual should take steps to quarantine, take a COVID test, and notify his or her superior when appropriate.’ This notice was presented to the FIAC. The Chancellor discussed his presence during a Facutly Senate meeting. He explained the rationale for his participation. 

IX. New Business: The importance of following updated CDC guidelines such as proper use of mask and double masking was highlighted by Gaye. She shared information about an app that can be downloaded on smart devices called SlowcovidNC. 
a. https://covid19.ncdhhs.gov/slow-spread/slowcovidnc 

X. Announcements: Next meeting is March 1.
XI.	Meeting was adjourned at 3:50 pm.
